Girdwood Land Use Committee

Notice of Meeting on September 11, 2017
Minutes Final
Agenda Item LUC 1709-01: 
Call to order 7:03PM Brian Burnett
Attending are:  Brian Burnett, Di Powers and Tim Cabana
Agenda Approved for September 11, 2017 Regular Meeting 
         Amended to reflect that this is the second presentation of the Girdwood Trails Management Plan.
Minutes Approved from August 14, 2017 Regular Meeting
LUC Officer reports
Turnagain Arm Police Service Area (TAPSA):  Diane Powers reports that the next TAPSA meeting is scheduled for WED October 25 at 7PM.  Di Powers has spoken with Chief Schofield to ask if WPD would be able/interested in providing mutual aid to APD for Crow Creek neighborhood.  He may attend the next meeting to discuss this.

Brian Burnett mentions that he’s glad to have Di and Tim back.  Both were out the last 2 meetings. Tim’s work commercial fishing was discussed when he agreed to be nominated to the executive committee, this should be discussed again prior to elections in January.
Announcements & Presentations:
LUC/GBOS/GAP meeting is scheduled for MON September 18 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.  This meeting will feature a presentation from the Anchorage Community Land Trust, regarding how they successfully completed an Area Plan for the community of Mountain View. 

MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting is scheduled for MON October 23 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Other upcoming meetings of interest to LUC:

THU September 21 at 4PM is the Mayor’s Open House in the Girdwood Community Room.

THU September 21 at 6PM in the Fire Department Hose Uncoupling (Grand Opening) with BBQ at the station

SAT September 23 from 10-12 is Girdwood 2020 Kenai/Seward Highway Safety Meeting in the Community Room.  All stake holders of the Kenai Peninsula highway system are encouraged to attend.

TUE October 10 from 12-4 is the HLB meeting in the Girdwood Community Room.  

Agenda Item LUC 1709-02:  Public Comment
Di Powers speaks on behalf of Danelle McCarthy regarding finding a positive resolution for the injured bear that has been seen around town. The bear has an injury to one of its hind legs, and has become a garbage bear.  The bear appears healthy other than not having use of its hind leg.  It has not been aggressive.  

Danelle McCarthy has contacted Fortress of the Bear, a bear sanctuary in Sitka regarding this black bear.  The sanctuary has agreed to take the bear.  A veterinarian, Dr. Oakley, is coming up to the South Central region next week and would be able treat the bear’s injury.  In order to proceed, a permit must be received from ADFG, who would then use a barrel trap to catch the bear for treatment and transport to Sitka.  There are ideas of contacting an airline for cost and possible donation of transport of the bear, or perhaps starting a crowdsource donation campaign to transport the bear.  LUC recommends that further research be done to learn the cost of transport, and recommends that someone in the community become the spokesperson for this cause at GBOS.  

Agenda Item LUC 1709-03: Committee reports:
GBOS Report (Mike Edgington)
· A report on behalf of Assemblywoman Suzanne LaFrance discussed that the state fiscal crisis was the main topic at the Alaska Municipal League, impacting many towns’ ports, police, and education programs.
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· GBOS discussed the need for an area-wide vote in order for non-APD officers to have authority to write parking tickets.  John Weddleton is working on this with the Assembly attorney on this.  Also, in order to have parking enforcement over Spring Carnival and Forest Fair 2018, GBOS is seeking help from the APD Community Service Officers for these high-volume traffic events. 

· GBOS passed 2018 budget, at an estimated 5.3 mills.  The budget is essentially flat compared to 2017, however current tax year will fully fund police services, which were subsidized in 2017.

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)
· Girdwood Trails Management Plan received input from HLB to correct language regarding easements.

This and some other edits were approved by GTC.  GTC approved the document by a vote of 9-0 with 2 abstaining.

· Girdwood Nordic Ski Club will be working on the bridges behind Our Lady of the Snow Church. It is reported that last week’s storm brought down approximately 40 trees on the Nordic 5K loop, which have now been removed.

· Girdwood Mountain Bike Alliance held a successful fundraiser and is applying for grant for trail construction work.

· Summer projects have mostly been completed (Beaver Pond Trail work and Trails Management Plan) 

Iditarod NHT work is pending permitting by the Army Corps of Engineers.

· Hand tram rope likely needs to be tightened.

Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)
· Next meeting is joint session with GBOS/LUC and GAP on MON 9/18 at 6PM. This will be a presentation from the Anchorage Community Land Trust regarding their fundraising and public outreach campaign, which lead to successful adoption of their plan by the Anchorage Assembly.

· Prior meeting was August 23, at which the group reviewed the existing Area Plan.  A presentation by “Our Girdwood” has been tabled until that group feels ready to present information on de-unification from the MOA.

· GAP was adopted by Girdwood Inc.  This will allow GAP to use the Girdwood Inc 501(c)3 designation for fundraising and grants.  It is estimated that $100,000 is needed to complete the plan.

· Craig Schubert noted that part of the successful Mountain View fundraising involved sale of land, he has asked HLB if they would help fund project in this way.

· Diana and Mike Edgington are working on a timeline for completion of this project in digital format.

· Group discusses that the Trails Management plan will be cited in the Girdwood Area Plan, as will the Transportation Master Plan.  It will be necessary to consider and update the TMP with changes needed for the Area Plan.

· The next regular meeting of the GAP Update Committee is on THU Sept 28 at 6PM. 
Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 
No report.  Group is working on communicating vision to CRW Engineers, to receive estimate of costs associated with permitting, engineering, and construction documents.

Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Tim Cabana & Marco Zaccaro)
No report.  Group will likely start to meet again soon. This is an on-going long term project.
HLB Commission Report (Diana Livingston)

· No meeting in August. 
September meeting has no agenda items that are related to Girdwood.

· Disposal of land parcel #075-093-44-000 has moved to the 1 year plan, however no action is on the agenda regarding this item.

· HLBAC October 10 meeting scheduled in Girdwood from 12-4 in the Community Room.

Friends of the Skate Park (Kyle Kelley)
· Recent work in the Skate Park was demo and reconstruction of the Half Pipe.  New ramp is 8’x24’, treated wood.  

· Funding for the project came from donations and grants.  Construction completed by John Quesenberry, Clint Kyffin, Kyle Bates, who spent all of Labor Day weekend working on it.
· Next meeting is THU September 14 at 7PM.

Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1409-04:
Update on Girdwood Industrial Park
Bristol Prime won the bid for this contract and have received Notice to Proceed from project manager, AWWU.
Likely start work in about 2 weeks, finish in November for the season and pave in the spring.
Brian Burnett notes that there is still material coming to the Industrial Park from the Girdwood Airport hangar project.

Agenda Item LUC 1708-06:
Girdwood Trails Management Plan.  2nd presentation of the Girdwood Trails Management Plan.  Group will is seeking recommendation to GBOS for Resolution of Support at the September LUC meeting.
Group discussed the changes that HLB recommended to make language of the Trails Management Plan consistent with legal language of city, state, and federal standards.   There are some items that are pending, such as trail descriptions for Stumpy’s Summer Trail and the Winner Creek Extension Trail.  The document is available for review on line at www.muni.org/gbos.  It has been at the library for review, and public meetings have been held, including an open house last TUE September 5 to receive input and comments.  This document will provide guidelines for ongoing maintenance and future work on trails and will be incorporated in to the Girdwood Area Plan and other planning documents.  It is a living document that will be revised and updated through the Girdwood Trails Committee. At this meeting, GTC is seeking recommendation from LUC for a GBOS Resolution of support, a draft of which is provided at the back table.
Motion:

The Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to recommend that the Girdwood Board of Supervisors write a Resolution of Support for the Girdwood Trails Management Plan.

Motion by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Diane Powers

6 in favor, 0 opposed, 3 abstain

Motion carries.

Agenda Item LUC 1708-07:
Girdwood Community Club Continuation of No-fee Lease for their facilities in Girdwood Park.  Group is seeking recommendation by LUC for GBOS Resolution at LUC September 2017 regular meeting.

Lewis Leonard presents the history of the Girdwood Community Club and their use of the building which sits on HLB park land.  Recent improvements to the building include weather proofing, insulation and a new heating system.  At this meeting, Girdwood Community Club is seeking LUC recommendation for GBOS Resolution of support for continuation of no-lease agreement for the facilities.
Motion:

The Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to recommend that the Girdwood Board of Supervisors write a Resolution of Support for the Girdwood Community Club’s continuation of a no-fee land lease for their facilities in Girdwood Park.

Motion by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Mike Edgington


7 in favor, 0 opposed, 2 abstain.

New Business:
None
Meeting adjourned 8PM.
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